THE KERNERSVILLE MUSEUM FOUNDATION
BOARD OF DIRECTORS

MINUTES

July 11, 2017

The Kernersville Museum Foundation Board of Directors met for its regular meeting on July 11, 2017, in the Kernersville Museum at 4:00 p.m.  The following members were present: Jim Taylor, President, Chris Langham, 1st Vice President, Ron Day, 2nd Vice President, Bertha Prim, Jason Grubbs, Kay Pinnix, Secretary, Anne Coltrane, Jim Tobin, Madeline Shepperson, John Wolfe, ex officio, Barbara Bull,
Mark Chandler, Jessica Bierman and Kelly Hargett constituting a quorum. The following members were absent Chris Thompson and Dale Pennington, Treasurer.  President called the meeting to order at 4:05 p.m.


Minutes for June 13, 2017, meeting electronically transmitted to all members. There being no corrections or additions, the minutes were approved as transmitted.

Treasurer’s Report:


Dale Pennington, Treasurer and Finance electronically transmitted and attached to official minutes reported the following:

Jim Taylor, in absence of chair, asked if all members received transmitted Museum Financial Reports.
Madeline Shepperson felt that, on page one of the financial policy, bullets 2 and 3 should be switched. Board discussed and agreed. 

Executive Director’s Report:

Jessica Bierman, Executive Director , report having been electronically transmitted and copy attached to official minutes. Reported on the following:
     Historical Preservation Society meeting will be held on the 17th at 6:30 instead of 6:00

     Will be asking for volunteers on July 27th at 8:30 at the Depot.

     A photographer has offered free 360 videos for the Museum.  
Committee Reports:

Chris Langham, Collections Committee Chair, Report having been electronically transmitted and attached to official minutes. 
     Did not meet this month

Madeline Shepperson, Exhibits and Programming Committee Chair. Report having been electronically transmitted and attached to minutes. Reported on the following:

     The committee is putting together information on the sports exhibit.

Facilities Committee: Chris Thompson Electronically transmitted and attached to official minutes. Jessica Bierman, for absent Chris Thompson, reported the following items:

     2 new AC units upstairs work well until about 2:00

     Will speak to Chris Thompson to see what will help.

Jim Taylor mentioned that a split unit may help.
 Marketing Committee: Jason Grubbs Electronically transmitted and attached to official minutes. Jason Grubbs reported that the committee did not meet but will meet on the 17th.
Resource Development: Electronically transmitted and attached to official minutes. John Wolfe. Chair informed the Board that he has suggested giving Mary Cook a rocking chair, made by GCI, as recognition of her years of hard work dedicated to the Museum. It has been ordered on recommendation from the Executive Committee. He will have something embroidered on it to recognize her dedication.
President’s Report. Jim Taylor. Jim thanked everyone for the work being done to bring the Museum together.
     Each Board member needs to donate to the Museum.

Anne Coltrane reminded members of the request to each member for 3 or 4 names of potential donors. She encouraged each member to please turn those in.

Old Business: None
New Business: None
Jessica Bierman and Kelly Hargett were excused.
REDACTED

There being no further business before the Board, the meeting adjourned 4:40 p.m.  






Respectfully submitted,





Kay Pinnix




Secretary
